
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

Thursday 25 April 

Anzac Day March 

 

Wednesday 8 May 

Grade 3 - 6 Assembly 

Host -  4-5 Partridge 

2:10pm Max Fry Hall 

 

Friday 10 May 

LSSSA State Athletics Carnival 

St Leonards Athletics Track 

 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 2019 

Term 1 

Wednesday 6 February - Thursday 11 April 
 

Easter  

Friday 19 April - Tuesday 23 April 
 

Term 2  

Monday 29 April - Friday 5 July 
 

Term 3 

Tuesday 23 July - Friday 27 September 
 

Term 4 

Monday 14 October- Thursday 19 December 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

2019 Student free days  

(Professional Learning Days) 

Friday 12 April 

Monday 22 July 

Friday 1 November 

I am sure that everyone – students, parents and teachers alike 

are looking forward to a well-deserved rest and time to enjoy 

Easter and ANZAC Day. Term 1 has been highly successful. 

Thank you for the school community’s support.  In particular, 

your attendance at parent-teacher meetings this week has been 

highly valued by Class Teachers and will contribute significantly 

to the future progress of your child/children.  

We are very fortunate that Term 2 begins without staff 

changes. 

Starting next term, our newsletter will be published 

fortnightly, with the first publication in week 2. Schoolzine 

and Facebook will allow us to share information in between 

publications. 

Sun Safety Policy 

Our policy applies to all students and staff outdoors. The goal 

of the policy is for a healthy UV balance all year round and to 

educate everyone in appropriate sun protection measures. We 

are highly committed to helping reduce the risk of skin cancer 

and other illnesses. During Term 2 and 3, hats are not required 

and sun protection is not necessary.  

Our sun protection policy is submitted to Cancer Council 

Tasmania every three years for updating as new evidence 

becomes available. This updating has just occurred. If you wish 

to view the completed document, please contact our office 

It would be wonderful for us to have a committed contingent 

at the ANZAC parade in Launceston. Please see included 

information in this newsletter.  

We look forward to seeing everyone ready for a productive 

Term 2 on Monday 29 April.     

 Annette 
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NAPLAN ONLINE 

NAPLAN is moving completely online in 2019. This means moving NAPLAN from paper-based 

assessments to online-based assessments.  NAPLAN Online will provide better assessment and more 

precise results. The assessments feature a tailored test design where the questions a student receives 

will depend on their answers to previous questions. 

Tasmanian schools will participate in NAPLAN Online from 2019. 

NAPLAN Online testing will be held from the 14 to 24 May 2019. 

NAPLAN Online 2019 will include four components, Writing, Numeracy, Conventions of Language and Reading. 

For 2019 Year Three students will be completing a paper based Writing Test. Online Testing will be available for each 

of the NAPLAN year levels (3, 5, 7 and 9) 

Schools will receive results and reports for participants following the completion of NAPLAN Online 2019. Individual 

Student Reports will have the same format as the results from the paper based testing. The same report format is used 

for every student in Australia. 

Individual student performance in NAPLAN is shown on a national achievement scale for each test. The performance 

of individual students can be compared to the average performance of all students in Australia. 

Security and privacy are key requirements for the delivery of national testing. The online assessment platform has been 

designed to comply with relevant national data security policies and guidelines as well as data encryption standards. It 

meets the requirements of the Australian Government’s Protective Security Policy Framework and Information 

Security Manual to protect privacy of data, including any personal student data, required to be used. 

Please see the Department of Education’s NAPLAN Online Privacy Notice  (https://

documentcentre.education.tas.gov.au/Documents/NAPLAN-online-privacy-notice.pdf) for more information. 

Thank you, in anticipation, for you and your child’s participation in this important national initiative.   

If you have further questions, please contact Ms Jane Hudson at the school. 

Learning numbers is arguably the most important strand of Mathematics, as an understanding of number underpins all 

mathematics through the rest of school and throughout life.  For this reason, developing strong understanding of the 

number system is a priority in the early years of learning. 

During the next few weeks we will look at early counting skills and learning place value. 

It doesn’t matter what order objects are counted in, the answer will be the same. 

Teachers call this the order-irrelevance principle.  It means that it doesn’t matter how you count a group of objects, 

you will always get the same number for the same group.  It sounds obvious to adults, but young children may not yet 

have developed the understanding and it is a difficult one for young children to develop.  Children need to learn that it 

doesn’t matter where in a group you start counting from, for example, from left to right or from right to left, the 

number in the group will always stay the same.  It also doesn’t matter if you count a group of objects and then          

re-order them the group will still have the same number of objects.  This is a normal developmental stage and one that 

all children go through. 

Activities you can do with your child: 

 Lay out a number of objects such as coins or counters in a small group.  Have your child count them.  Rearrange 

them and have your child count them again – children will see for themselves that the number of objects doesn’t 

change. 

 Have your child count the same group of objects starting at different points and counting in different directions. 

 Provide lots of opportunities to count items and then recount in multiple formats. 

When children understand the principle, they won’t need to count again, they will be able to tell you without            

re-counting.  They will “trust the count”. 

 

LEARNING ABOUT NUMBERS IN THE EARLY YEARS OF SCHOOL 

https://documentcentre.education.tas.gov.au/_layouts/15/DocIdRedir.aspx?ID=TASED-1797567314-9105


END OF TERM PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS - WEDNESDAY 10 APRIL 

 Aspiration Courage Growth Respect 

P-B Angus M William P Ella G Metaya L 

P-SC Chloe M Declan G Layla B Eli V 

P-1-WC Mason H Bo B Lily M Eli W 

1-H Nina K William S Giselle A Abbie K 

1-RG Sophie W Milla B Hamish S Everett L 

2-AL Archie K Isabelle S Amy G Ruby M 

2-AN Millie V Ally M Jasmine H Grace P 

2-BO Lucy C Molly M Dakota B Harrison M 

3-dW Paige A Tess H Sebastiaan B Liam C 

3-R Luke D Sophie S Stella M Hayden J 

4-R Jack B Chelsea T Bronte M William C 

4-T Amy L Levi N Chilli H Marcus W 

4-5-P Millie S Lauren M Chloe W Tyler D 

5-B Emelia W Ava H Isaac D Wesley L 

5-JF Addison B Angus D Eden S Noah H 

6-PF Alexandra M McKenna S Devansh P Ashton W 

6-SV Lilly G Lacey A Cooper W Joe F 

Congratulations to all these students. 

MYTERN - TAKE EMOTIONAL RESPONSIBILITY NOW 

MYTERN™ is an emotional fitness skill that builds health and resilience 

through increasing emotional intelligence 

It teaches: 

 you are the only one who has control of your steering wheel 

 every road you drive down represents a different emotion 

 when you drive down Reapo's green roads, you gain health 

 when you drive down Buska 's red roads you increase your 

driving skills and gain resilience 

 when you drive down Buska's red roads for too long, you start to 

lose health 

 your GPS is your emotion. It tells you which road that you are on 

 you can sometimes find yourself out of control on either a red or 

a green road 

You may not be able to change circumstances, but you always have the 

option to steer down a different road and change the way you feel. 
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MORE ABOUT USING ‘WORD FAMILIES’ TO DEVELOP VOCABULARY AND SPELLING 
In the last article, we showed how classes have been using meaning strategies in their spelling work and across the 

other subject areas. Sometimes the pronunciation of the words changes, but the meaning stays the same. In the words 

fine, final, infinity, the fin meaning is the same (the end) but it sounds different. The words one, once, only, alone, none 

are all related by the meaning of ‘one.’ Learning in classrooms focuses on making connections between words using 

this meaning strategy to learn unfamiliar words. Students who rely only on ‘sounding out’ will limit their vocabulary and 

ability to spell unknown words which have no sound clues.        

Rhona Stevenson - Literacy Coach 

Here are some examples from classrooms 

Grade 2-A have been word building using 

affixes. The meaning of the base is always the 

same. 

Grade 6-PF have been looking at bases which 

need more word parts to form a real word.  

Did you know that the silent ‘w’ in two (from 

old English twa) has been kept to keep the 

connection between the words twelve and 

twenty and twin? How many more tw words 

with the meaning ‘two’ can you think of? 

Parents and families are invited to attend a forum to 

provide information about and discuss Educational 

Adjustments.  

From 2020, there will be a new approach in Department 

of Education schools to assisting students with disability to 

access, participate and engage in quality educational 

programs.  

Forums are scheduled for Term 2. Light refreshments will 

be provided. 

See details of locations and timing and how to register at: 

REGISTER HERE  

For paper based newsletters please use the full web 

address to register:  

https://edu.formstack.com/forms/parent_forums 

PARENT AND FAMILY FORUMS ANZAC DAY MARCH - THURSDAY 25 APRIL 
All Trevallyn Primary School Students are invited to 

attend the Launceston ANZAC Day March alongside 

students from across Launceston. 

The parade runs through the Launceston CBD, departing 

Princes Square at 10.15am and ending at the Launceston 

Cenotaph in Kings Park.  

If you would like to march in this parade, please meet 

Trevallyn Primary School teachers at the top end of 

Princes Park at 9.50am. Parents are requested to meet 

their children at the Launceston Cenotaph at 10.50am 

where they can attend the commemorative service 

together if they wish.  

Full school winter uniform is to be worn to the service 

and if you are wearing a family members medals, they are 

worn on the right hand side. 

https://edu.formstack.com/forms/parent_forums
https://edu.formstack.com/forms/parent_forums


CLASS OF THE WEEK  

2 - Andrew 

Learning 

together 

Harmony Day 



Canteen Menu – Term 2 
Canteen opening hours Wednesday - Friday 

RECESS – SELECTION FROM 

Fresh Fruit $0.50 

Fruit Salad Cup - variety seasonal fruit $1.00 

Popcorn $0.50 

Pikelets $0.50 

Mini Muffin $0.50 

Scone $0.50 

Small Savouries $0.50 

 

EVERYDAY LUNCH OPTIONS 

 

Lasagna and Salad $5.00 

 

Salad Wraps and Rolls 

Vegetarian Wrap $4.00 
Ham or Chicken Wrap $4.50 
 

Vegetarian Roll $2.50 small 

 $4.00 large 

Ham or Chicken Roll $3.00 small 

 $4.50 large 
(lettuce, cheese, tomato, cucumber, carrot) 

Mayonnaise $0.20 

 

Sandwiches – wholemeal or white 
One filling $2.50 

Extra Filling $0.50 
(chicken, ham, lettuce, cheese, tomato, cucumber, carrot, egg, 

pineapple, beetroot) 

Curried egg and lettuce $3.50 

Mayonnaise $0.20 

 
Toasted Sandwiches – wholemeal or white 

Chicken and Cheese $3.50 

Ham and Cheese $3.50 

Cheese $3.00 

Extra Filling (tomato and pineapple) $0.50 

Hot Cheese Roll $2.50 

 

Salad Bowl 

Vegetarian $4.00 

Ham or Chicken $4.50 
(lettuce, cheese, tomato, cucumber, carrot, 

egg, pineapple, beetroot) 

Mayonnaise $0.20 

 

 

 

Drinks 

Flavoured Milk, Caramel, Chocolate, 

Strawberry or Plain $2.00 

Water 600ml ` $1.50 

Just Juice Fruit Boxes $2.00 
(Apple & Blackcurrant or Paradise Punch) 

 

SPECIALS 

Wednesday 

Small Pies $1.70 

Sausage Roll $2.50 

Potato Pie $4.50 

Meat Pastie $4.50 

Tomato Sauce $0.30 
All pastry items sourced from the Trevallyn Bakery 

 

Thursday 

Beef Burger $3.00 small 

Beef Burger $4.50 large 
(lettuce, tomato, cheese and tomato sauce) 

 

Pizza ham and pineapple $3.50 

 

Friday 

Chicken Breast Wedge $1.20  

3 Chicken Breast Wedges  $3.00 

 

Fried Rice $2.50 small 

 $3.50 large 

Fried Rice and 3 Chicken Wedges $5.50 

 

Chicken Burger $4.00 
(lettuce, cheese and mayonnaise) 

 

Soup – Available Recess and Lunch  
(Lunch orders to be collected from the canteen) 

  

Cup of soup $2.50 

With warm garlic roll $3.50 
 

 

Icy poles available at lunch time $1.00 

Vege Chips at lunchtime $1.00 

 
All orders to come to school in an envelope with name, class 

and order written on the outside. 

  



LSSSA ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
Last Thursday was the LSSSA Athletics Carnival and we travelled to St Leonards to compete against Riverside, 

Summerdale and East Launceston. The carnival was held in excellent conditions, with students competing hard and 

displaying excellent sportsmanship throughout the event. There were many outstanding individual performances and 

all students represented the school and themselves in an outstanding manor. We placed 3rd on the day, and we were 

only 19 points away from second place! Once again a huge thanks to the hard work of the students on the day, the 

support for the team was exceptional. 

A special mention to the following students who placed top 3 in their events; 

 Sophie R  1st Long Jump & Discus, 3rd 100m 

 Noah H - 1st Shotput 

 Logan P - 1st Shotput 

 Lachlan P -  1st 800m, 2nd 200m 

 Chilli H - 1st 800m, 2nd 400m 

 Darcy C - 1st 400m, 2nd 800m 

 Charlie H - 1st 1500m, 3rd 800m 

 Charlotte M - 2nd 100m & 200m 

 Lucas B - 2nd Discus & Long Jump, 3rd 100m 

 Mia V - 2nd Discus 

 Sebastiaan B -  2nd 400m & 800m 

 Malachi B - 3rd 200m & 400m 

 Eden S - 3rd 1500m  

 Bridget T - 3rd 100m, 200m & 400m 

 Victoria S - 3rd Long Jump 

 Liam B - 3rd Long Jump 

 Daisy B - 3rd Discus 

 Lewis B - 3rd Shotput 

 Harry G - 3rd Shotput 

 Heidi C - 3rd Long Jump 

 Wesley L - 3rd  400m 

 Chloe W - 3rd 400m  

A huge thanks to the wonderful LSSSA Athletics Team of 2019! 

Zac Vedovelli 

 



Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS 

Monday afternoons 2:30pm – 3:15pm and  

Tuesday mornings   8:30am – 9:15am 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 

CANTEEN OPENING HOURS 

LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING ENTERTAINMENT MEMBERSHIP REMINDER 

   Autumn 

TREVALLYN 5/6 SPORT  

Sport Versus - 3 May Venue - 3 May Versus - 10 May Venue - 10 May 

Bootcamp  Royal Park  Royal Park 

Hockey Riverside St Leonards  Hockey Centre West Launceston/ St Leonards  Hockey Centre 

Netball Riverside Trevallyn Norwood Norwood 

Football Riverside Trevallyn West Launceston West Launceston 

Soccer Riverside Riverside Mowbray Trevallyn 

Soccer Developers East Launceston East Launceston Mowbray Trevallyn 

Cancellation of 5/6 Sport will be notified  

via  Skoolzine 

Entertainment Books were sent home with students 

last week. If you or any of your family or friends do not 

want to purchase the Entertainment Book sent home, 

please return the book to the school office in the 

personalised envelope provided, clearly marked with your 

child's name. 

How to purchase the Entertainment Book/Digital 

Membership? 

To purchase the Entertainment book sent home: 

1. Simply keep the book your child brought home and      

make your payment securely online at: 

 https://www.entbook.com.au/240m587  

To purchase the Entertainment Digital 

Membership: 

2. Make your payment online at: 

 https://www.entbook.com.au/240m587. Your digital 

membership will be emailed to you, so please return 

the Entertainment Book in your personalised 

envelope to the school office. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 

contact the School Office on 6331 9657 or 

trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/240m587
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/240m587

